Region VII

Mental Health Board

August 12, 2010
The meeting was held at BHC.  Meeting called to order by Pete Snyder.  In attendance were the following: 

MEMBERS:  Pete Snyder, John Tanner, John Hathaway, Sam Hulse,  Kelly Keele, Dr. Ostrum, Flip Perry, Dave Peters for Randy Rodriquez, Nancy Lopez-conference, Mike Hinman, Lynn Whiting,  John Landers, 
EXCUSED:  
VISITORS:   Tracey Sessions-conf. call, Martha Tanner, Shane Boyle, 
BUSINESS:  Minutes were approved.  

Pete Snyder

· There are 2 psychiatrists scheduled for site visits.  
· The networking meeting will be held in September.
· The task force meeting was held last month and we had great attendance from other counties.  
· Pete Snyder gave his formal resignation for the representative of a hospital within the region.  
John Landers

· A motion was made for John Landers to be the representative of a hospital within the region and the chair of the Region VII Mental Health Board.  Motion 2nd and approved. 
· Cynthia McCurdy gave her formal resignation for a representative of the children’s mental health regional council who is not an employee of the Department of Health & Welfare.
· A motion was made for Lynn Whiting to be the representative of the children’s mental health regional council who is not an employee of the Department of Health & Welfare.  Motion 2nd and approved.
· A motion was made for Randy Rodriquez to be the Secretary of the Region VII Mental Health Board.  Motion was 2nd and approved.  
· We will be dedicating our October MHB meeting to the Service Gap Analysis.  
· We will need to get the invite to all the commissioners.  John will draft a letter and Raylene will work on getting that out to all the commissioners. 
· The number for conferencing:  1-866-846-3997, when prompt enter the participant pass code: 409885.
Mike Hinman
· CLUB has gotten the OK from the city for 2 more houses for crisis housing.  More information will be provided later.
 Flip Perry
· A super social sober-SSS-will be held here in Idaho Falls.  See attached flyer.
John Hathaway
· The Medicaid system is still “under construction.”  It is the 1st priority on the governor’s agenda.  They are doing everything in their power to fix it.  
· Since June it has paid 277 million dollars. 

· BH Transformation Work Group meeting to be held August 18th here at BHC in this conf. room.

· There is a 400 bed forensic unit called CAPP at IDOC opening.

Sam Hulse
· CIT trainings are as follows:
· Madison-October 11-15

· Twin Falls-September 20-24

· Pocatello-November-date to be determined
Kelly Keele
·  The private sector would like to be included more in the provider coverage discussion.  

Next meeting September 9, 2010
